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Monday, April 11th, 2005 

MLAs seek investigation of Hydro payments to First Nation

Monday, April 11th, 2005
By Paul Egan

AUDITOR General Jon Singleton says he will consider requests from MLAs to investigate Manitoba Hydro's payments to a Northern Manitoba First Nation in connection with the planned construction of a hydro-electric dam.

 CBC News reported last week that Hydro has approved payments of more than $14 million to cover consulting, travel and other expenses incurred by the Tataskweyak Cree First Nation, which would be affected by the $3.5-billion Keeyask dam project, but has yet to sign off on it.

 Both Manitoba Liberal Leader Jon Gerrard and Tory MLA Bonnie Mitchelson, her party's Hydro critic, called on Singleton to investigate the payments.

 "This appears to be an inordinate amount of money for a Crown corporation to spend before an agreement is even reached," Gerrard said in a letter to Singleton.

 "I am very concerned that more than half of that $14 million has been spent on consultants' fees."

 Mitchelson said "there is a whole pile of resources going into the community and I'm not sure where it's going." As for many of the residents, "I don't think they've seen a penny," she said.

 Hydro hopes to complete the dam project, which will flood about 46 square kilometres of land, in 2012. Tataskweyak First Nation was formerly known as Split Lake.
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